
 
 

   

 

 

PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 

 

LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS No 125 of 2023 
 

Our Ref: TM/PYD/22/01 Vol V 

 

 

17 July 2023 

 

 

 

Fireworks from Qolla l-Bajda, Żebbuġ - Gozo 

 

 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies mariners that Chinese 

Cakes/Stoppini and ground fireworks will be let off at Il-Qolla l-Bajda, Żebbuġ - Gozo from 

point A (as shown on the attached chart). 

  

  LATITUDE (N)  LONGITUDE (E) 

 

A  36° 04’.771   014° 15’.037 

 

The fireworks will be let off any time between Friday 21st July 2023 at 2030 hours and 

Saturday 22nd July at 0200 hours. 

 

Masters and owners of vessels that are berthed within 100m safety zones from point A, 

area shown in red on the attached chart, are to remove their vessels during the above-

mentioned date and time.   

 

Transport Malta will accept no liability whatsoever for any damage caused by the firework 

displays to any vessel and her ancillary equipment, whether such vessel and her ancillary 

equipment are left within the 100m safety zone, or outside such safety zone, from the 

points from which the fireworks are let off. 

 

All mariners are to comply with any instructions given on VHF Channel 12 and/or 16, by 

Valletta VTS and by any enforcement officers on site. 

 

 

Chart Affected: BA 2537 




